Staff Senate Meeting

Nebraskan Student Union, Sandhills Room
November 15, 2013, 10:30 a.m.
Present:
Admin/
Managerial/Professional
Jon Watts, Megan Fryda, Mitch O’Neill,







Diana Jones, Scott Fransk, Dusty Newton 
Office




Stacy Darveau, Lori Skarka


Service


   
Kimberley Orcutt, Don Wellensiek, Tammy Dietz  
Ex-Officio



Cheryl Bressington 
Absent:
Office




Paula Fuestman
Guests: 





VC Barbara Johnson
I. President Dusty Newton called the meeting to order at 10:33 a.m.  Newton welcomed Vice Chancellor Barbara Johnson of Business and Finance as a guest.
VC Johnson introduced the mixed use project planned for south campus.  She explained the planning process involved in the development of the area and the framework elements.  There will be multiple development opportunities for the site which is currently named University Village.  The plan for the site is just now being introduced to the campus and will be formally introduced to the public in January.
II. Roll call was taken by Secretary Lori Skarka
III. Adoption of Agenda – Motion:  O’Neill/Watts - Unanimous approval. 

IV. Approval of Minutes – The October minutes were approved electronically.  
V. Treasurer’s Report – Paula Fuestman
The committee will be updated on the treasurer’s report in December. 
VI. Correspondence and Staff Senate website – Lori Skarka 
Correspondence - none received.  
Skarka reported work continues in the conversion of the web page to Cascade Server. 
VII. Committee Status Update-Diana Jones
Policy Committee – Bressington reported the committee met to discuss proposed changes to the bylaws. During their discussion several questions arose regarding the role of the Staff Senate that needs to be addressed before changes can be made.  Newton proposed tabling the discussion of the report and suggested using the December meeting as a working session in place of the usual meeting.  The committee agreed and the agenda for the session will be sent to the members when it becomes available.
Professional Committee - No report.
Recognition Committee - Jones reported the committee is currently working on the Staff Recognition program to be held January 8, 2014. 

VIII. NCA Follow-up Discussion
Newton expressed his appreciation to the Senators for their participation in the session with the NCA team.  He noted all of the Senators were present for the meeting.  He reports the NCA team had many positive comments about UNK.
IX. Announcements/Area Updates
Bressington reminded the committee the NUFlex benefits information has been mailed and strongly encourages employees to get enrolled as soon as possible.  There will be no forgiveness if an employee attempts to enroll past the deadline.  She also reminded the committee that employees need to complete the health risk assessment to receive the correct benefits.

Bressington also noted the UNK Employee Benefits and Health Fair is Thursday November 21 and will be an opportunity for employees to complete their NUFlex Benefits enrollment, learn about health and wellness, and receive their flu shots.

X. Adjournment – Motion: Watts/Jones– Unanimous approval.  Meeting adjourned at 11:56am.

Next meeting:  Tuesday, December 17, 10:30am (Location TBA)
